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OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL
RESEARCH DIVISION

117 WEST DUVAL STREET, SUITE 425
4TH FLOOR, CITY HALL
JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA 32202
904-630-1377

CITY COUNCIL AGENDA MEETING MINUTES
City Council Chamber, 1st floor, City Hall

November 12, 2019
4:00 p.m.

Location: City Council Chamber, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street

In attendance: Council Members Scott Wilson (President), Danny Becton, Aaron Bowman, Michael Boylan, Matt Carlucci, LeAnna Cumber, Randy DeFoor, Garrett Dennis, Rory Diamond, Al Ferraro, Terrance Freeman, Reginald Gaffney, Tommy Hazouri, Joyce Morgan,  Ju’Coby Pittman, Brenda Priestly Jackson, Ron Salem 

Excused: Council Member Randy White

Also: Peggy Sidman, Paige Johnston, Shannon Eller and Jason Teal – Office of General Counsel; Kyle Billy and Kim Taylor – Council Auditor’s Office; Jessica Matthews and Crystal Shemwell – Legislative Services Division; Jeff Clements – Council Research Division; Brian Hughes, Stephanie Burch, Jordan Elsbury, Leeann Krieg – Mayor’s Office; Joey Greive – Finance and Administration Department; John Pappas – Public Works Department; Bill Killingsworth and Folks Huxford – Planning and Development Department; Carla Miller and Kirby Oberdorfer – Ethics Office; Keith Powers – Fire and Rescue Department; Daryl Joseph – Parks, Recreation and Community Services Department

Meeting Convened: 4:01 p.m.

President Wilson called the meeting to order and asked the committee chairs for their reports.

NCSPHS Committee: Council Member Carlucci reviewed the actions of the committee from its meeting. Mr. Carlucci requested that a motion be made to withdraw his Ordinance 2019-747.

TEU Committee: Council Member Freeman reviewed the actions of the committee from its meeting.

Finance Committee: Council Member Bowman reviewed the actions of the committee from its meeting.

Rules Committee: Council Member Morgan reviewed the actions of the committee from its meeting. 



LUZ Committee: Council Member Becton reviewed the actions of the committee from its meeting. Mr. Becton will offer a floor amendment for 2019-685; the applicant was late to the LUZ meeting (which adjourned unusually early) and rather than defer the bill in committee, the committee recommended approval of the bill with the option to propose a floor amendment relating to the septic tank on the site. Council Member Priestly Jackson requested the bill be re-referred to LUZ for further discussion. President Wilson said that he would postpone the bill in the Council rather than re-refer to LUZ.
Council Member Diamond noted that 2019-814 is requested as an in-and-out emergency on first reading. Council Member Bowman said the Anheuser-Busch brewery’s 50th anniversary is coming up in the next two weeks and various festivities are planned.
Council Member Morgan noted that 2019-744 (resolution confirming appointment of Dane Grey to the JEA board) is in the third reading resolution category and asked when she should be called on to recognize the appointee. President Wilson said he would recognize her twice, once with the rest of the appointments and separately for this one.
Council Member Freeman announced that the Boys and Girls Club of Northeast Florida’s fresh veggies mobile bus is in Hemming Park and urged the council members to visit it.
Council Member Ferraro asked the administration to briefly address the issue of the pending cell tower (2 bills up for public hearing tonight. Office of General Counsel attorney Jason Teal explained Ordinance 2019-757 (a request by Verizon for waivers from existing objective design standards) and said Council must rule within 45 days of the request or the waivers are deemed automatically approved. 2019-770, also requested by Verizon, proposes numerous policy changes in the regulatory ordinance for items that now require variances from the ordinance which go beyond what the change in state law would require. He will explain in committee what the state has preempted and what it has not, and can still be controlled by the City. Council Member Carlucci wanted to know if there is any information available about potential effects of cellphone electromagnetic waves on health. Mr. Teal said state law requires local governments to allow placement of cell towers in public rights-of-way so the previous special committee didn’t really delve into that topic since the towers can’t be completely banned. Staff was asked to see what expertise might be available to advise the Council about potential health effects of cellphone signals. Mr. Teal said that the regulatory re-write bill combines some items that deal with state preemptions and others that are still within local control. Council Member Becton asked for a noticed meeting or workshop to get an explanation of what is intended and permitted before it goes to the LUZ committee. Council Member Bowman wants the bills referred to multiple committees (including at least TEU in addition to LUZ). Council Member DeFoor requested a concise summary from the Office of General Counsel of all the proposed changes. President Bowman agreed that a workshop meeting may be in order. Deputy General Counsel Peggy Sidman said that if the bill is to be referred to additional committees, according to the Council Rules that should be done by vote of the Council tonight when the bill is on second reading. 
Council Member Ferraro said he has been hearing complaints about broadcasts of City Council meetings not being available on television on a regular basis. Steve Cassada said the antiquated camera equipment in the chambers will be replaced in December and that should solve the problem of live broadcasts. They are also working on a regular schedule for re-broadcasts of Council and committee meetings. 

Council Member Salem asked for an explanation of 2019-691 from Council Member Bowman. Mr. Bowman said he has talked to the Jacksonville Aviation Authority and the U.S. Navy and they don’t have a problem with it. Shannon Eller of the General Counsel’s Office said that this change would bring our Code into compliance with revised state law regarding the prohibition on locating educational facilities within 5 miles of the end of an airport runway. It does not eliminate or change any other applicable regulations such as noise or crash zones that might impact on school locations. 
Council Member Pittman asked to be added as a cosponsor on 2019-816 (honoring and commending Rev. Charles Scriven).
President Wilson said that he would be recognizing a delegation of visitors from Poland at the meeting tonight.
Regarding the process for hiring outside counsel to advise the City Council on JEA privatization issues, Mr. Wilson said he, Ethics Officer Carla Miller and General Counsel Jason Gabriel have agreed to try to open up the pool and attract more candidates for outside counsel. More advertising will be done to notify potentially interested firms about the work.
Council Member Boylan said the second set of materials for the next JEA workshop has been assembled and will be distributed tomorrow. The next workshop will provide historical perspective on previous reports on JEA.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Shannon Eller said that Ordinance 2019-757 is a design guideline waiver request and must follow due process procedures, so urged that is not be sent to any committees other than LUZ; it is a quasi-judicial matter and needs to be handled properly by the committee tasked with that responsibility. Council Member Becton suggested10 a.m. to 12 noon next Tuesday for a cell tower workshop meeting. 
Meeting adjourned: 4:41 p.m.

Minutes: Jeff Clements, Council Research Division
jeffc@coj.net   904-255-5137
11.12.19     Posted 5:30 p.m.
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